
Sangamon Township
Regular Monthly Meeting

Held at Sangamon Township Building, 1276 Old Rt 47 White Heath Illinois

March12, 2015
Minutes

The regular monthly meeting of Sangamon Township was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 
Supervisor Ray Spencer.  Roll call was taken.  Elsie Robinson, Ray Spencer. John Foley, Bill 
Olson and Steve Harper were present. 

Debbie Marshall-Clerk, Larry Sebens Highway Comissioner and Brent Buckalew-Assessor were 
also present.

The pledge of allegiance was recited.

There was no public comment.

The February 2015 minutes were presented.  Elsie Robinson moved to accept the minutes as 
presented, and John Foley seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion passed.

After review of the invoices presented for payment, John Foley made a motion to pay the 
invoices presented for payment, and Steve Harper seconded the motion.  After a roll call vote of 
5 ayes and 0 nays, the motion carried

Announcements/Communication:

Ray spoke to Knight Environmental Services about adding one more pick up day for the trash 
bin or adding one more bin. Currently, they do not have another bin available. And, the cost 
would increase for one more pick up day. The owner of the service told Ray that we should try to 
educate the public on who is allowed to use the bin service.  It seems that people outside our 
township have been contacting Knight Environmental about the bins being full.  We might try 
signage explaining rules. Ray will get pricing for a third day of pick up as well as cost of an 
additional dumpster bin. Then the options will be considered.

The storm/alarm siren was tested on the first Tuesday in March, and all is working.

The White Heath ball diamond building roofs are going to be replaced with metal roofing.

Old Business:



None

New business:

The 2015 Budget and Appropriation Ordinance for Town and Road district was to be adopted.  
But after inspection, an error was detected. So a special Township meeting will be held on March 
26th at 7:00 to adopt the corrected Budget and Appropriation Ordinance.

Six sealed bids for the 2015 mowing and weed control contract were opened and read aloud.  
After study and discussion, it was decided to select the lowest bid per job of $130. After a roll 
call vote of 5 ayes and 0 nays, the 2015 contract was awarded to Turf Care/Marc Mitchell—10 
Sand Lake Rd—Monticello, Il.

Next year we might award a three year contract for mowing. Discussion will occur later.

A motion to adjourn was made by Steve Harper and seconded by Elsie Robinson.  All were in 
favor.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Marshall

Sangamon Township Clerk


